
 

Merry Christmas VSPA 
 
I received a recent suggestion for a "special" Christmas/Holiday issue of Guardmount 2023, 
like one that was done several years ago. So, this year I created another special issue for 
everyone's enjoyment. This issue draws some things from the issue published in 2014 and 
adds some new material. You might look upon this issue as a multi-page Christmas/Holiday 
greeting card that reflects on how we and others celebrated the holidays while In-Country.  
 
Mike Kennedy, 
VSPA Guardmount Editor 


